
Report of the Nominating Committee 2021-22: 
 
In accordance with the Constitution of the GTLLI, the Nominating Committee has presented to 
the Board a proposed Slate of Directors for 2021-2022.  Also, in accordance with the 
Constitution of the GTLLI, the Board has approved that proposed Slate of Directors.  
 

The slate consists of the following:  
 
- For election to the first year of a second two-year term: Ingrid McLeod-Dick  
- For election to the first year of a third two-year term: Sarah Dennis 
- Continuing to the second year of a first two-year term: Peter Fullerton, Leslie Barrett-
Sanderson, and Judy Cathcart 
-For election to the first year of a two-year term: Larry Hogarth, Liz Cole and Bridget Schmidt 
 

Biographies of new directors  
 
Liz Cole 
Liz Cole designed workplace health and wellness programs for companies throughout Ontario 
for 17 years before joining Willow Breast Cancer Support Canada as Director of Operations and 
finally coordinating a national web-based injury prevention tool kit on concussion in team 
sports. She is also the author of Perfect Prey, at true story about overcoming romantic fraud 
including the production of an episode for W5 on CTV.  Since 2013, Liz and her husband David 
have called Collingwood home and enjoy sharing their lives with family, friends, and 
community.   
 
 Bridget Schmidt 
Bridget grew up in England and moved to Canada after marrying a Canadian.  She has two 
children, two stepsons and six grandchildren.  Bridget spent her career as an elementary school 
teacher in Waterloo region before retiring and moving to Collingwood twelve years ago.  She 
has attended and enjoyed GTLLI lectures for several years and, as being a secretary to various 
organizations seems to have become a bit of a retirement project, is happy to help GTLLI out in 
this way. 

Larry Hogarth 
After graduating from Ryerson in 1968, Larry moved to Collingwood and started a 46 year 
career as a Civil Technologist in consulting engineering with Ainley & Associates and Tatham 
Engineering. A two year sabbatical, working for the Department of Water Affairs in Botswana as 
a CUSO volunteer provided a different perspective on engineering design, construction and 
project management. Larry has volunteered with several local boards/organizations, including 
the Remedial Action Plan for the Collingwood Harbour, Waste Management Plan Committee, 
E3 Community Services and Collingwood Optimist Club (charter member). He is currently the 
chair of the Trinity United Church Cemetery Board and treasurer for the Institute of Southern 
Georgian Bay. 


